


CENEX PIPELINE AND MAPLETON JUNCTION SUBDIVISIONS

A presentation will be provided by representatives from Cenex Pipeline and NuStar.
Following the presentation, the board will have the opportunity to discuss the topic.

According to Robert’s Rules of Order, if the board decides it would like to change an
action voted on at an earlier meeting, a motion may be made to rescind the action taken
on January 4, 2016 with a suggested motion as follows:

SUGGESTED MOTION:

Move to rescind the motion adopted at the January 4, 2016 meeting to deny final plat
approval for Cenex Pipeline Subdivision located in Section 9, Township 140N, Range
50W of the 5" Principal Meridian, Cass County, North Dakota.

¢ If the vote to rescind fails, the action taken on January 4% to deny final plat
approval for the Cenex Pipeline Subdivision stands.

If the vote to rescind passes, the board may decide to make a different motion on the
Cenex Pipeline Subdivision as follows:

SUGGESTED MOTION:
Move to grant final plat approval for Cenex Pipeline Subdivision located in Section 9,

Township 140N, Range 50W of the 5" Principal Meridian, Cass County, North Dakota
with the board’s understanding that the facility will be used only as a storage facility and
will not be a trucking terminal. If at a future time the use of the facility changes, this would
require additional action by the Raymond Township Board.

In the event that the board to grants approval to Cenex Pipeline Subdivision, a motion will
be needed for Mapleton Junction Subdivision as follows:

SUGGESTED MOTION:
Move to grant final plat approval for Mapleton Junction Subdivision located in Section 9,
Township 139N, Range 50W of the 5% Principal Meridian, Cass County, North Dakota.
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COMMISSION POLICY, Amend Section 24.20 Planning Function: Section 24.30
Subdivision Application Fees

Hali Durand, County Planner, said septic regulations approved last fall include language that
appoints the Cass County Planning Commission to hear appeals related to on-site septic
regulations. As this is not a function of the Planning Commission as outlined in Section 24.20
of the Commission Policy Manual, Ms. Durand took the opportunity to update the policy, along
with Section 24.30, which relates to subdivision application fees. The fee schedule was
outdated and has been updated to reflect the fees that are currently being used.

Ms. Durand said the changes have been approved by the Planning Commission; other than
the addition of hearing septic appeals and the fee schedule update the changes are mostly
grammatical or pertain to formatting.

Mr. Burdick said he has reviewed the changes and he has no comments.
MOTION, passed
Mr. Pawluk moved and Mr. Steen seconded to amend Commission Policy
Section 24.20, Planning Function of Cass County and Section 24.30
relating to subdivision application fees. On roll call vote, the motion
carried unanimously.

PLAT DENIED, Cenex Pipeline Subdivision; Mapleton Junction Subdivision

Ms. Durand said the Cenex Pipeline Subdivision and Mapleton Junction Subdivision are
related to the proposed NuStar pipeline project. Both plats have met all requirements and Ms.
Durand recommends their approval.

Mr. Pawluk said he has followed the project from the onset and he still has concerns that the
Cenex Pipeline Subdivision does not meet the requirements of the Cass County
Comprehensive Plan, which discourages non-farm development in agricultural areas. He is
not opposed to the pipeline or terminal otherwise.

Mrs. Scherling agreed with Mr. Pawluk and said that while several parties have worked hard
to come up with a proposal to appease those who are opposed to the project, she believes a
precedence may be set by approving a project that conflicts with the comprehensive plan.

Mr. Rasmussen asked which fire department would be responsible for responding to the area.
Ms. Durand said the West Fargo Fire Department would respond. Mick Gee, representative
of Cenex Harvest States, was present to discuss the matter. Mr. Gee said a foam system
would be installed at the site, in addition to either a large water tank, or a water containment
area. A rural water line would also be brought to the site.

Mr. Steen asked if another site would be more suitable. Ms. Durand said additional sites were
identified in Raymond Township, but with the consideration of homeowner feedback and the
location of the existing pipeline, the current site was identified as the best option.

Mr. Steen asked if there was a lot of opposition at the Raymond Township meeting when the
variance for the zoning change for the site was approved. Raymond Township Supervisor
David Gust was present. Mr. Gust said there was some opposition and concern that the
project is not an appropriate use of the land and does not provide direct agricultural services.
A zoning variance was approved on a two to one vote. Mr. Gust was the “No” vote.
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Raymond Township Chairman Dane Larsen was also present. Mr. Larsen said the project
was controversial from the beginning. The current site is the most suitable site in the township,
and the representatives worked hard to appease as many residents as possible and address
any potential concerns. The zoning variance was approved with the viewpoint that fuel has a
very large impact on agriculture.

Oly Olafson, representative from Ulteig Engineers, assisted in locating and identifying the
project sites. Mr. Olafson said after the initial site was identified in Prosper, residents voiced
concerns and eventually the current site was identified. There was little opposition to the
current site.

Mr. Rasmussen asked why residents were opposed to the project, other than for perceived
safety issues. Mr. Olafson said he does not know, and perhaps the initial opposition came
from residents not understanding the location due to a poor site map.

Mr. Steen said the township approved the zoning variance and the plat has been approved
by the Cass County Planning Commission.
MOTION, failed for lack of a second
Mr. Steen moved to grant final plat approval to Cenex Pipeline Subdivision
located in Section 9, Township 140N, Range 50W of the 5t Principal
Meridian, Cass County, North Dakota as it meets the goals and objectives
of the Cass County Comprehensive Plan, Cass County Highway Access
Plan, Flood Damage Prevention Ordinance and Cass County Subdivision
Ordinance. The motion died due to lack of a second.

MOTION, passed

Mr. Pawluk moved and Mrs. Scherling seconded to deny final plat approval
to Cenex Pipeline Subdivision located in Section 9, Township 140N, Range
50W of the 5% Principal Meridian, Cass County, North Dakota. Discussion:
Mr. Pawluk said he is not against the project, but every part of the project
thus far has come at a compromise, and the chosen location does not
have necessary services available. Mr. Steen asked if there is any other
area in the county where the facility would be appropriate without having
to build additional pipeline. Ms. Durand said the decision is difficult, but
the township has approved a zoning variance for the current site and the
project does provide an agricultural service. Mr. Peterson asked how the
plat can be approved if it goes against the Cass County Comprehensive
Plan, which discourages non-farm development in agricultural areas. Mr.
Berndt said the project will take the same acreage of farmland no matter
the site in the county. On roll call vote, the motion carried with Mr. Pawluk,
Mrs. Scherling, and Mr. Peterson voting “Yes”; Mr. Steen, and Mr.
Rasmussen voting “No”,

Mr. Pawluk asked if action must be taken on the Mapleton Junction Subdivision as it has also
been submitted for approval. Mr. Gee said there is no benefit to approving the subdivision as
it relates directly to the Cenex Pipeline Subdivision, and both are required to move forward
with the project.
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MOTION, withdrawn

Mr. Pawluk moved and Mrs. Scherling seconded to grant final plat
approval to Mapleton Junction Subdivision located in Section 9, Township
139N, Range 50W of the 5'" Principal Meridian, Cass County, North Dakota
as it meets the goals and objectives of the Cass County Comprehensive
Plan, Cass County Highway Access Plan, Flood Damage Prevention
Ordinance and Cass County Subdivision Ordinance. Discussion: Mr.
Steen asked what purpose of approving this plat would serve as it is
connected to the Cenex Pipeline Subdivision, and nothing will be
accomplished with its approval. Mr. Pawluk said the items were presented
separately and require separate votes. The motion was withdrawn by Mr.
Pawluk and Mrs. Scherling.

COUNTY EMPLOYEE HANDBOOK

Keith Berndt, County Administrator, said one month ago a draft of the new County Employee
Handbook was presented to the commission for review. HR Director Cindy Stoick and Senior
Attorney Tracy Peters were present to answer questions on the handbook.

Mr. Peterson asked if there were any substantive changes after the previous review of the
handbook. Mr. Berndt said there were not.

Mr. Rasmussen asked about the biggest or most controversial change to the original policy
manual. Mrs. Peters said there was a change to the donated leave policy, which will create a
leave bank to collect annual leave hours donated by employees. The leave will be used by
employees who would otherwise need to take leave without pay for extended illnesses or
medical issues. Under the current policy, donations for leave must be solicited from
employees with the approval of a department head. The hours for the leave bank will most
likely be donated by employees who would otherwise lose vacation hours at the end of the
year as they are only allowed to carry over a maximum of 240 hours past January 15th of any
given year.

Mr. Steen asked how many hours are forfeited every year. Mrs. Stoick said approximately
300 to 400 hours are forfeited every year. Mr. Steen asked if a cap will be put in place on the
donated leave bank. Mrs. Stoick said she does not foresee the bank accruing a vast amount
of hours as several employees need donated leave every year.

Mr. Steen said not establishing a cap for the leave bank at the onset creates a liability for the
county. Mr. Burdick said perhaps language can be added to require the County Administrator
to bring the issue to the commission annually to review and control the balance.

Mr. Rasmussen asked who decides how much donated leave time can be used. Mrs. Stoick
said it is at the department head’s discretion. Department heads have been conscientious
when allowing employees to request donated leave and there have been no issues with
abuse. The use of hours from the donated leave bank will still require the permission of the
employee’s department head.

Mr. Steen said there should be limits and guidelines written into the policy on who is eligible
to use the leave, when they are allowed to use it, the maximum amount allowed to be used
by each employee, and a maximum amount allowed in the bank.




Along with this letter are a letter from CHS — Mick Gee, an addendum to that letter, a copy of the
unofficial minutes from the Raymond Township meeting of December 11, 2015, as well as a binder of
information regarding the work done in the search for the best sites for CHS and NuStar.

The original plan for this project was to lay pipe from the Magellan Facility in West Fargo to the NuStar
Facility in Moorhead, around the north side of West Fargo, Fargo, and Moorhead, there were many
difficulties with that route, the main ones were skirting growing population areas and getting a pipeline
into the NuStar facility because it is bounded on all sides by development.

CHS looked at the Ethanol Plant Industrial Park west of Casselton, it was precluded because of the added
cost that locating the tank farm in the Ethanol Plant Industrial Park. |told her if located there CHS would
have to build two pipelines from 10 miles north (approximately) from where the Laurel Pipeline is
located adjacent to the BNSF RR tracks, to the Industrial Park and there displace 60 acres of ag land for
their facility and have NuStar put in a much shorter pipe to south of I-94, but the challenge would be to
find a willing landowner south of I-94 who would sell land to NuStar for a point of interconnect.

KC Purgason and | met with the City of Mapleton P & Z Board and they didn’t think having an 8” pipeline
through the Industrial Park would be something they wanted and | also asked if CHS were to approach
the owners of the Industrial Park to purchase 40 — 60 acres, if the P & Z Board would approve a tank
farm site? They told us a tank farm does not meet their intended use of this area and no they wouldn’t
allow a tank farm to be built. The Mayor of Mapleton, Eric Hillman wasn't totally opposed to the tank
farm idea, but he told us the citizens of Mapleton would not be in favor if polled.

1 explored many, many options for the tank farm site west of Prosper in Harmony Township, and
northwest of Prosper in Berlin and Rush River Townships. The landowners | approached were willing to
discuss selling land for a tank farm facility, however the landowners south of these locations were very
hesitant to speak with me regarding easements for a pipeline, they stated they were tired of being
asked about easements because they were for the most part, the landowners who accepted the Cap X
2020 Transmission Line easements, they were burned out after negotiations for the Cap X 2020
Transmission Line, so to speak.

The Johnson site in Section 9, is not the best piece of agricultural land in the area, the presence of the
railroad on the north edge, and the of two large transmission lines with H-Frame structures which
traverse across the site west to east, make this land particularly difficult to farm with today’s modern
farming equipment. We negotiated with the two step daughters of Harry Johnson in the acquisition of
an option for the CHS facility, Mr. Johnson is unfortunately in @ memory care facility and his daughters
now control the land. They are in total agreement to seli this orphan piece off their land, they were
happy to work with CHS to get the tank farm built there.

In searching for a point of interconnect south of 1-94, | visited with a number of landowners both west
and east of Mapleton. Because the City of Mapleton did not want to allow a pipeline to be placed under
the industrial land in the NW1/4 of Section 5 and the SE1/4 of Section 6 in Mapleton Township, it was
impossible to find a willing landowner south of Mapleton. I was only able to find one landowner willing
to speak to NuStar regarding a point of interconnect. Jon Wanzek was willing to speak to us and
eventually to sign an option agreement to sell a one acre site to NuStar.




There are ten (10) landowners between the proposed CHS facility in the SE1/4 of Section 9 in Raymond
Township and the proposed point of interconnect (Mapleton Junction Site) in the NW1/4 of Section 9 in
Mapleton Township. | worked with these tirelessly to gain their trust and gain their acceptance of the
pipeline. NuStar has secured Options for Easement from these participating landowners, they stand
behind the proposed project.

As you can see in the addendum to Mr. Gee’s letter, there IS NOT going to be a truck loading facility at
the CHS property. CHS (their director of safety) has spoken to the State Fire Marshall and he had no
concerns, he spoke to the City of West Fargo Fire Department who assured him they were aware of
emergency response measures at tank farms from their continual work with the Magellan Tank Farm in
West Fargo. CHS and NuStar will hold periodic training sessions and invite all emergency responders to
learn more about how to cope with an accident if something happened.

As for the Cass County Master Plan, it is true the CHS facility will displace 60 acres m/I of marginal
agricultural land, however the ownership of this facility is a group of farmers, CHS is composed of
stockholders who are farmers and the board of directors requires farm ownership to sit on that board. |
remember at the January 4" Commission Meeting one of the commissioners suggested that if this
subdivision plat was for a fertilizer plant subdivision, it would have passed, it because the product was
for agricultural use. Growing the supply of diesel and gas in this market will allow more product to be
available for the Jamestown area and will also increase the availability of diesel and gas in this market.
This project will help insure a supply of diesel fuel for area farmers in periods which typically had short
supplies. As a result of approval of the subdivision plat, there is a possibility the lines of truck tankers at
the Magellan and NuStar truck loading facilities may be shorter because often the truckers wait because
there is no supply at the tank farm, this facility should reduce or eliminate these seasonal or periodic
shortages.

CHS has available options if the subdivision plat is voted down a second time. CHS could lease the 60
acre site from the HAJ Johnson partnership and build the facility, CHS could also purchase the entire
guarter section and build the facility, both without subdivision approval needed. These options are not
what CHS would like to do, they would like to be able to follow the rules set forth by Cass County and
Raymond Township and receive approval from the County Commission. NuStar and CHS have followed
the prescribed steps for approval, they went to the grass roots level and after taking into account the
groundswell of opposition to the Prosper Site; they chose a site away from Prosper. They kept all parties
at the local level in Raymond and Mapleton Townships informed as the process moved forward. CHS
gained approval from Raymond Township for re-zoning the site, Mapleton Township for the site in
Mapleton Township and the Cass County Planning and Zoning Committee approved the zoning change
for the facility.

In the event the subdivision plat is reconsidered, I will have in attendance officials from CHS and from
NuStar to properly explain the entire process and explain the inherent safety of modern tank farm
facilities. That all safety measures would be followed and all appropriate training would take place as
needed.

Please consider this information regarding the CHS facility application for subdivision approval. Once |
know when the application will be reconsidered | will have the appropriate people at the meeting to
fully explain their projects.
















willing to allow this pipeline to be constructed in their Right of Way. In order to continue with
this direct pipeline connection alternative, the pipeline would have to be constructed through
the cities of West Fargo, Fargo and Morehead. Constructing and maintaining pipelines in
areas of street crossings, paved lots, residential yards, etc. is quite costly and can be very time
consuming. Securing lengthy pipeline rights of way within city boundaries, whether they are
across residential, commercial or industrial properties, is a very difficult task and is not
generally viewed as a reasonable alternative. Highly populated areas and/or areas of dense
development are typically avoided if at all possible.

Consideration was then given to making the pipeline connection somewhere to the west of
West Fargo. In order to locate far enough away from the more highly populated area of West
Fargo, sites were explored that were west of the Maple River and west of the proposed Maple
River diversion canal project as anything east of these areas would either require construction
through West Fargo or would be in areas designated as flood prone.

Primary considerations at this point were to identify sites that were immediately or very close
to the existing Cenex Pipeline that is located generally adjacent to the BNSF Railroad Right of
Way; and to be no further west than necessary as the two pipelines (Cenex and NuStar)
continue to get further apart as they proceed to the west. Terminal sites away from the Cenex
Pipeline are not very desirable as they would then require that an additional pipeline be
constructed. One line would be required to deliver refined product from the Cenex Pipeline
into the proposed terminal and then continue on to the NuStar Pipeline in order to make the
needed connection between pipelines. A second line would then be needed in order to pull
refined product out of the terminal tankage and return back to the existing Cenex pipeline for
deliveries to the Magellan West Fargo Terminal.

Numerous sites were then considered and are described as follows:

Mapleton Industrial Site - Although in an area already zoned Industrial, this site would
require the extra cost of a second pipeline as described above. Those in charge of this site
were contacted regarding locating our facility there. They indicated that they were not
interested in this facility being located within their industrial site.

A site adjacent to the Ethanol Plant North of Cassleton - In addition to the cost of adding a
second pipeline, the length of the project to create a connection between Cenex and NuStar is
increased by approximately 7 miles, effectively doubling the length of the pipeline route. This
site was not pursued further.

Multiple tracts of land along or near the existing Cenex Pipeline - Landowners were contacted
for 3 or 4 sites located to the west of Prosper, with most still in the Raymond Township. Of
these sites where we felt that the existing landowners may be agreeable to selling their land,
all would have worked with varying challenges regarding availability of roads, power, water,
etc. None of these sites had any particular attraction over the following two sites to be
discussed, and all of these sites required the connecting pipeline to be longer.




Land Parcel south of the Prosper Elevators - This site was initially selected as a good location
for our facility as it was adjacent to an existing Industrial site, the current landowner was
willing to sell this parcel, and all other needs for roads, power, water, etc. were within reason.
Our project was introduced at a Raymond Township meeting in March of 2015 at which a
number of local residents expressed their resistance to the construction of our facility at this
site. Atthis point, it was decided to continue our search for a more acceptable location.

The currently proposed site located in the SE/4 of Section 9 in Raymond Township was then
chosen for the following reasons:

- This site is about 1.5 miles west of the proposed routing for the Maple River
Diversion Canal project.

- This site is west of the areas designated as flood prone.

- This site is adjacent to another Industrial use; that being the BNSF Railroad tracks.

- The existing Cenex pipeline is located in this site, adjacent to the railroad tracks.

- This site has two major electric transmission lines crossing the tract; thus making it
less desirable for other uses.

- This site has a well maintained County road (County Road 13) on its east boundary
and a low priority Township road on its south boundary.

- There are no residences or buildings located any closer than about % mile away.

- Sufficient electric power for the site needs is located within % mile of this site.

- Telephone services are reasonably close by.

- Arural water line is located within %z mile of this site.

- This site is located within the West Fargo Fire District which also covers the area
containing the Magellan Terminal; thereby incorporating a fire response awareness
that currently exists for a similar facility.

- Thissite is only 5 to 6 miles north of Interstate 94 for emergency services access.

Comprehensive Plan Discussion

With regard to the issue of Cass County’s Comprehensive Plan “To preserve and maintain Cass
County’s rural heritage”; “Discourage nonfarm development in farming areas”, I would
suggest to you that this project is in fact a development to support farming,

Cenex Pipeline is a wholly owned subsidiary of CHS Inc. a cooperative that is owned by
farmers, ranchers and local cooperatives. CHS is a diversified global company centered in
agribusiness. CHS's stated commitment is to provide the needed products & services to our
farmer owners that help them grow their businesses. The highest level of management of CHS
is a Board of Directors which is made up of 17 of our farmer owners ... 3 of which are from
North Dakota. In order to be on the CHS Board, you have to actively be involved in farming or
ranching. As a company, CHS supplies crop nutrients (ie. fertilizer), grain marketing services,
animal feed, and food & food ingredients. They also provide business solutions including
insurance and financial & risk management services. And in the respect that applies to this
proposed project, CHS supplies energy products to its’ farm based owners.




As a company, CHS is committed to providing inputs specific to farming; such as fertilizer,
seed retailing, refined fuels, and propane; as well as assisting with the output side of farming
ventures in the areas of grain marketing, grain & oil seeds processing and crop insurance
needs. The proposed refined fuels storage facility at Prosper is a part of CHS's overall plan to
provide reliable, cost effective and timely supply of refined fuels to their farmer owners. As
such, it is an integral part of farm development.

Given the explanations that I am offering above, I would again like to respectfully request that
you reconsider your decision to deny our subdivision in Section 9 of Raymond Township.
Thank you for consideration of this request.

Respectfully,

Mick Gee
Engineering Manager




As an addendum to my letter of January 11, 2016, there are two additional issues that have
been identified for comment.

Site Use for Trucking Terminal

Cenex Pipeline does not plan to use the site as a trucking terminal. With construction of the
new tanks at Prosper and a connection to the NuStar Pipeline, refined product would now be
available at two locations, ie. Magellan’s West Fargo Terminal and NuStar’s Morehead
Terminal. This virtually eliminates any economic rationale for constructing yet another terminal
in the Fargo area.

In order to assure this, a provision could be added to any motion regarding the proposed Cenex
Pipeline Subdivision that would not allow Cenex Pipeline to construct or operate a trucking
terminal at this site without obtaining additional approvals. [n addition, a Certificate of Zoning
Compliance will have to be issued by the Township Zoning Administrator prior to the
construction of new facilities at this site. This Certificate could be withheld should a trucking
terminal be proposed for construction.

Fire Protection at the Prosper Storage Facility

Cenex Pipeline will construct either a water storage tank or pond for the primary purpose of
having sufficient water available to combat a tank fire at the Prosper Terminal. The water
supply for this tank will come from the extension of an rural water line that exists
approximately % mile to west of the proposed site.

The storage tanks at the site will be equipped with foam nozzles and connecting piping for use
in smothering a roof fire, In addition, water monitors (water cannons) with foam capability will
be available on site for use in firefighting on site.

Preliminary discussions have occurred between Cenex Pipeline’s Emergency Response
Coordinator and the West Fargo Fire Department. it is planned to continue these discussions
to identify their capabilities and to identify any areas of needed support from outside
companies that specialize in petroleum fire response. Any outside needs would be contracted
by Cenex Pipeline.
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